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Your Say Minutes
Time & Date:  
Thursday 23rd February 2017 2pm – 3.30pm 

Where:  
Meeting Room, The DAAC

Chair: 
Alan Benson

Note taker:  
Amelia Maguire

Attendees: 
Alan Benson, Sue Pitt, Yvonne Benson, Gareth Bubbins, Rachel Blagg, John Clarke
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Who

	1. 
	Apologies: Gareth Savin, Amanda Winterburn, Philip Moshi

	2. 
	Actions from previous minutes
	

	
	· Primary Care Strategy Update: 
GB invited Marianne from the Primary Care Strategy along to Your Say. She was unable to attend this Your Say meeting but is happy to attend future dates. GB to inform those from the Primary Care Strategy of future Your Say dates and invite them along.
· FFA Survey 
· AB to update FFA survey with Cathy Maker. 

· AB to circulate this before next meeting
The evidence that could be gathered updated FFA survey will help with funding applications/ being able to challenge the local authority/ other organisations. 
· RHP Hoarding Policy
GB obtained RHPs hoarding policy and proceedure – there is one. The policy is essentially that if hoarding is suspected, or there is a complaint about hoarding then RHP will investigate. Their aim is to ensure that safety to those inside and outside the property is maintained.

Once a hoarding issue is established, RHP should make the policy public and transparent.
GB to pop Mike Halstead Swan an email to keep him informed. 
· Healthy Lifestyle - Outreach GP to be invited to Your Say Meetings to provide advice surrounding Healthy Lifestyles.
	GB

AB, CM

GB

AB

	3. 
	Fairness for All Survey
Taken over to next meeting
	

	4. 
	High Street Access Audit
Group to visit and look at the access issues in high street premises (steps, hearing loops, space inside shops, aisles, guide dog access). Present each of the shops with a letter with the findings and ask them to make improvements.

The plan is that two or three people select a group of shops, audit the shops and present them with the findings, asking for change there and then. 

The council did have a team of disabled people to check the accessibility of new builds and council buildings but that only applied to that small number of buildings (and some felt it was just a box ticking exercise).

AB has a contact who is a campaigner- she is only available on Fridays and weekends. Hold a planning meeting to discuss where to go for greatest impact.

We need to get disabled people on the agenda but at the same time look at what we can realistically do as a team in Teddington.

Agreed that we should initially have a conversation with audited shops e.g. we have looked at your premises and this is what you need to do. There should be a notification given before harsher action is taken. 

The group should also look at something positive e.g. praise those facilities who have got it right e.g. look at some of the Whitton new builds, use them as a positive example. 

The main focus should be on well-established chain shops that have the finances and responsibility to make their facilities accessible and lead by example. This does not mean the group won’t ask small shops and businesses to make adjustments.

Research the extent to which the 2010 Equality Act imposes regulations on facilities to ensure they are disability friendly. What are ‘reasonable adjustments’?
AB and GB to get together and draw something up about the minimum requirements of shop premises accessibility for disabled customers e.g. restaurants must have a disabled toilet.

AB and GB to approach the Federation of Teddington Retailers
	ALL/AB

AB, GB

AB, GB

	5. 
	Disability Hate Crime
Taken forward to next meeting.
	AW

	6. 
	Mobility Forum
Will have a Mobility Forum meeting in May. Once a date is established all will advertise this.
	ALL/ BB

	7. 
	Future Group Structure
· The Group to consider whether it should develop into a Forum to help people identify ability and opportunity rather than be defined by disability.
· The Group could facilitate links between healthcare advisors, consumers and employers. Health Forum? Employment Forum? 

· The Group needs to balance between dealing with issues e.g. RHP and accessibility of shops and having guest speakers in.

· The Group needs to build relationships with and influence people who have power. 

	AB/ALL

	8. 
	Any Other Business

Tfl Taxi Card Survey
The contract for ComCabs is out.
AB to send SP a copy of the Tfl Taxi Card Survey as she hasn’t received it.
Tfl are doing a new survey on ‘Turn up and Go’

Access Card
Cathy Maker has asked the question as to whether the Access Card is something Ruils should publicise as a good thing or discourage. 

It costs £15 for 3 years and is a not for profit service.

The idea is that instead of individuals having to prove that they are disabled, they can simply show this card which shows that they are entitled to these services. 

Some are worried that having an Access Card may become a requirement and they don’t want to have to prove that they have a disability. For others, the Access Card could be very useful, e.g. don’t have to retell the same story, or could be very useful for invisible disabilities.
AB to circulate more details about the Access Card.
JC informed the group of an issue which had been raised with Tania Matthias that he believed had not had an appropriate response. 

Your Say to write a letter to Tania Matthias as a group to try to get a better outcome. If there is no response from Tania, the group will write to the House of Lords


	AB


AB

AB


	Dates of future meetings
	Ruils Staff Support

	30th March 2017
	Cathy Maker

	27th April 2017
	Kirsty Cox


Your Say – The group that makes things happen!
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